
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S  O F   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held at the village hall on Thursday, January 4th, 2018 at 7.30pm 
Present:

Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young, Eayrs, Tomlin, Gillbanks, 



Holdsworth & Riley

In attendance:
Cllr Richard West (HDC), Cllr Peter Downes (CCC) Mr Robin Millest 


and Clerk.
2018/2049
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllr Boddington(HDC)

The Chairman closed the meeting and opened it to the public, inviting Mr Millest to address Members.
2018/2050
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


Mr Millest confirmed he had attended to thank Cllrs for their response 


regarding the HACT bus issues and to offer his services to help, if required, 

with any Health & Safety issues.  The Chairman welcomed his thanks and the 

offer of help.



Mr Millest also informed Council of two areas of dangerous footpath.  The 

Clerk was asked to report these to Cambs CC.
The Chairman closed the Open Forum and opened the meeting.
2018/2051
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2018/2052
To Approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on


December 7, 2017


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed.
2018/2053
Matters Arising from Minutes dated December 7, 2017 (information 


only)


The Chairman thanked Cllr Gatward for arranging the Bus Timetable 


distribution and for handling the December meeting so well.


The Clerk asked whether the reduction in speed limit should be a permanent 

Agenda item.  This was agreed.
2018/2054
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Downes informed the meeting that he had been successful in 



persuading the HACT Bus providers to line up their service times to meet the 

Stagecoach service to/from Buckden.  He also mentioned that the recent 


changes to recycling provision by China would affect the county 



and that Cllrs were looking into alternatives.  There was also a move to 


relocate Shire Hall officers out of Cambridge City Centre to realise the rental 

potential of the building.



Cllr West informed the meeting that the new Local Plan was formally 


adopted on December 13th and that it had now been forwarded to the 


Inspector. He also confirmed his support of the Parish Council views in 


connection with the recent applications at the Greenewables site and his 


request that a new traffic survey be carried out for the area.
2018/2055
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes



2055.1

To Accept the Financial Information




The financial information as circulated to all Cllrs was 




accepted as an accurate record. 



2055.2

To approve and sign the balance sheet




The Balance Sheet was approved as an accurate record and 



signed.
2018/2056
To Approve the following payments & sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and where necessary cheques 


signed.
Signed between meetings

101403
Offords Village Hall


Hall Hire


£32.00
101404
Antony Abbs



Grass Cutting


£840.00
To be signed at meeting

101405
Charlie Vince Tree Surgery

Tree/Hedge works

£1062.00
101406
Mrs J Stanbridge


January Salary


£468.89
101407
HMRC




National Insurance

£23.95

101408
Out & About



Annual Grant


£1000.00

101409
Paul Marshall



Village Maintenance

£126.00









2018/2057
Leisure & Amenities


Cllr Gatward confirmed that there had not been a meeting in December and 

that the next meeting would be held on Monday, January 15th at 7pm at the 

Church Rooms.

2018/2058
Planning


Cllr Young confirmed that all Cllrs had attended the Planning meeting held 

immediately before Full Council and therefore no review was necessary.

2018/2059
Review of Council Policies


It was agreed that all Council policies would be reviewed with a view to 


updating where necessary and having a standard format for all.  Cllr Weitzel 

to oversee this.
2018/2060
A14 Huntingdon – Cambridge Improvement Scheme (update if 



available)


Cllr Weitzel noted that the area around the works to the A14 was now 


flooding.  Cllr Eayrs confirmed that this had been noted and was being dealt 

with.
2018/2061
Network Rail- Anglia Level Crossings (update if available)


An article had appeared in the Hunts Post regarding the changes to the line.  

Cllr Weitzel noted that the promised consultation had not happened before 

these decisions were taken and confirmed he would be writing again.
2018/2062
Councillor Reports


Cllr Gillbanks asked about Metal Detectorists on the Millennium Green.  It 

was confirmed that this was not allowed either on the Green or the 


Recreation Ground.  Cllr Dawson to put notices up to this effect.



Cllr Eayrs reported that a streetlight was out on New Road.  He would send 

the number of the light to the Clerk for reporting to CCC.



Cllr Young informed Members that representatives from the Harry Potter 


Club would be attending the next meeting to tell Council about their recent 

trip.
2018/2063
Notices & Correspondence


None
2018/2064
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2018/2065
The meeting closed at 8.30pm and next meeting date confirmed as Thursday February 1, 2018.  
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